Surrey Police TEN Objection Notice: Five Gables, Netherne Lane, Merstham RH1 3A)

Ref: 19/01914/LATEN

Surrey Police are objecting to the Temporary Event Notice (TEN) submitted by Mr Owen Aderibigbe
dated 13" March 2019, for an event to take place at Five Gables, Netherne Lane, Redhill, from
Saturday 25'" May 2019 15:00 to Sunday 26" May 2019 03:00, for licensable activities. The event is
described as a Summer Pool Party. As a responsible authority defined in section 13(4){(e} of the
Licensing Act 2003 this allows Police to object to a TEN.

Following an event held at the premises on 1% September 2018, Surrey Police Licensing Department
were contacted directly by a local resident regarding the negative impact the TEN event had on
himself and others. Following this conversation the resident then sent further information in a letter
regarding his experience and that of other local residents. The letter outlines complaints of anti-
social behaviour, trespassing on property, noise and the presence of drug paraphernalia in the area.
The local community also advised Surrey Police, they believed the 499 capacity limit for a TEN had
been exceeded. (The applicant had notified the capacity at this event was to be 490)

Based on these previous complaints and the information submitted for this TEN, Surrey Police object
to this TEN. As Surrey Police believe the following licensing objectives would be undermined should
the event go ahead, namely: Prevention of Crime and Disorder, Prevention of Public Nuisance and

Public Safety.

Borough Commander Easterbrook 40598




